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Welcome to the Autumn Newsletter. 

Updates 
We would like to say congratulations to staff members Teri 
and Lesley who work in Spring Gardens who have recently 
been promoted to senior carers. Well Done! 

We have two staff members who will be taking maternity 
and paternity leave soon.  Neyo Support Worker and Caroline 
Support Worker both from Viewpark are both got little baby 
boys on the way in December and January. We can’t wait to 
meet them. 

Christmas Day 
We organise for residents to have a enjoyable day at 
Christmas. We have recently held focus groups with residents 
asking what they would like for their Christmas dinner and 
another for what drinks they would like. The focus groups 
were held with the activity coordinator in each home and 
with Simon our Chef Supervisor. Simon will organise 
everything and develop the menu for the special day. 
Christmas lunch is 1pm and we have a buffet tea around 
5pm. 
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      Autumn Winds 
Autumn winds begin to 

blow 
Coloured leaves fall fast 

and slow 
Whirling  twirling all 

around 
Till at last they touch the 

ground 
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Autumn Barge Trip 
The final barge trip of the year took place in September and 
we were lucky enough to enjoy some lovely Autumn sun. Ed 
and Rosa enjoy chatting and watching the crew at work 
before we set off down the Union Canal. 
Margaret sang “ A life on the Ocean wave” for us as we 
meandered along the canal before stopping at the Almond 
aqueduct for lunch. Here you can see residents Ed, Rosa, 
Margaret, Norma, Alan, Maggie and Matt all tucked in to our 
picnic lunch and enjoyed the beautiful views. On our return 
back to Ratho, crew member Kent lead us in a singsong and 
we kept an eye out for the swans and cygnets. A good day 
was had by all. 
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Barge Trip 
Charlie, Carol and Irene 
  Elizabeth and Bett

      Andrew 
Diana and Ian enjoy a 
chat as they relax on the 
journey down the Union 
Canal
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Musical Days for Residents 
Support worker Neyo introduced residents and  colleagues to a 
style of music and dance that he enjoys called “Afro Beats” 
and Lesley, Maggie, Rosa, Ann, Margo and Margaret enjoyed 
moving and learning more about this genre of music, a wee 
change from Cliff and Daniel O’Donnell! 
Residents enjoy regular visits to the Festival Theatre for the 
Tea and Jam sessions with pianist Gus Harrower.  Here Rosa, 
Norma, Ann and Margaret and Senior Carer Kayley get into the 
swing of it with Margaret and Kayley doing their best Fred and 
Ginger entrance down the staircase. Music and song is a big 
part of the homes daily schedule. 
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Margaret, Rosa, Ed and 
Jean enjoyed a session of 

music and movement 
using our musical 

instruments and pom 
pom’s along with a visit 
from Kayley and her son 

Reev. Residents also 
enjoyed a singalong with 

Betty Pottinger   
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Trip to Liberton Kirk 
Marion and Margaret enjoyed a visit to Liberton Kirk where the 
ivy leaves that cover the front of the Church had turned to a 
vibrant shade of red . We then took a run to The Richmond Café 
where they enjoyed a hot mug of tea and coffee along with 
warm scones with butter and jam. 

Gaby our gardener and florist joined residents indoors to assist 
us with making our Autumn table decorations and also produced 
some beautiful bouquet’s using flowers gifted to us. Margaret 
and Ed thought they were beautiful, we also enjoyed listening 
to Vivald’s Four Seasons. 
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Decorating and crafting 
in the home for Autumn 

Ann, Rosa, Ed, Wendy, 
Margaret and Jean all 

helped with the 
decorations and crafting 
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Autumn and Royal 
Reminiscence at Abbey 
Strand 
Residents continue to enjoy regular visits to Abbey Strand and 
Royal Reminiscence.  We are always given a warm welcome by 
Fiona and her team and enjoy a selection of hot drinks and 
biscuits. For these visits we learnt about Tapestry Tales and St 
Andrews Day Celebrations.  Margaret, Jean, Donald and 
Marion enjoyed the St Andrews Day session and Fiona sang a 
selection of Scottish songs on her fiddle and for Tapestry Tales 
Maggie, Wendy, Margaret and Norma were able to weave some 
Autumn leaves.  As we left Wendy happily had her photo taken 
with Bonnie Prince Charlie.   

Together in Song,Festival 
Theatre 
Margaret, Marion, Norma and Margo were delighted to have a 
singalong with some of the cast from Sister Act which was on 
at the Festival Theatre.  They were joined by Lesley Joseph 
who spent time chatting to our residents. 
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Marion and I enjoyed 
some one to one time 
and a visit to Bellfield 

Community Café before 
returning home via 

Portobello Promenade 
and the Daisy Park 

Residents enjoyed an 
afternoon of music and 
song from Jan Kowalski 
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The selection of plants 
and bulbs we bought for 
the garden with Marion 

being brave enough to join 
Gaby outside to organise 

our Fairy Garden 

A little visitor to the 
garden, a friendly robin 

Autumn 2023 
Rosa and Margaret joined Gaby on our trip to the garden 
Centre at Mortonhall to buy a selection of bulbs and plants 
chosen by residents. Margaret braved the chill to assist 
Gaby outside and we hope that by Springtime we will see 
some lovely daffodils and tulips. 

Residents enjoy monthly visits from our reflexologist Viola, 
and on this occasion she brought in her dachshund puppy 
Skye who was a hit with the residents who Viola hopes to 
train to be a Therapet. 
Margo, Lesley, Ann , Rosa and Wendy enjoyed a cuddle 
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           Apple Day 

Chef Gregor prepared a 
selection of cheese, 
homemade dips and 

sauces to compliment the 
selection of apples 

available 

  Ken, Charlie and Carol 

   Margaret and Mhari 

Autumn 2023 
Spring Gardens gardening club enjoyed a trip to Strawberry 
Corner with Gaby to choose plants and bulbs for their 
garden. 
Ian assists Gaby and they are joined by Charlie, Andrew, 
Irene and Carol  for the planting and it was a job well done 
Jim decided to stay indoors and watch the gardeners from 
the Conservatory. 
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Residents geared up for 
the Halloween afternoon 

with their very chic 
witches hats. 

Margaret, Ed, Jean, Ann, 
Lesley and Margo looked 

spookily spectacular 

Autumn 2023  Halloween 
Marion joined Gaby in the garden  whilst modelling her 
Halloween hat. Residents all enjoyed their spookily 
scrumptious afternoon tea and Margaret enjoyed time with 
Manager Liz whilst Matt spent time with Grace and Patience. 

Ken, Carol, Charli , Nora, Mhari and Ian enjoy a game of 
Halloween Bingo. 

Mary and Jim play pin the smile on the pumpkin with Santi 
and Aileen and Charlie and Krys play pumpkin bowling with 
Krys being declared the champion. 
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    Bacon Roll Day 
Charlie, Irene and Carol 
hard at work preparing 
the rolls for the bacon 
whilst Andrew tucks in 
Jolly boys outing to the 
Daisy Park with Andrew, 
Charlie, Ian and Ken 
Ken and Elizabeth brave 
Portobello Promenade as 
the weather gets cooler 

Activities in our Homes 
Stretching exercises in Spring Gardens with Elaine's class with 
Patricia, Ian and Nora 

Sunshine and flowers Afternoon 
Tea 
Reflexologist Viola joined residents and Carol for the afternoon 
tea along with Margaret, Alison, Charlie and Mhari. 
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   Autumn 2023 
Carol, Ian, Andrew,  Ken, 

Irene, Margaret and 
Charlie in the Autumn 

wreath 

Activities in our Homes 
Autumn also brought about an Indian Summer if only for a few 
days and residents enjoyed spending time outside to enjoy the 
Sunshine. 

Carol, Andrew, Eileen, Mhari, Charlie all enjoyed the day and 
Ian puts his feet up to enjoy his ice cream with fellow 
residents. 

A trip to the Range for Charlie and Carol to choose some new 
cushions for the Home, followed by a well deserved cuppa in 
their café. 
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Norma and Jean enjoying 
afternoon tea at 

Cockenzie House in 
Cockenzie and Port Seton 

We aim to do some 
outcome based social 

activities with residents. 
Ed said he wished to go 

to the museum.  Ed 
enjoyed his solo outing 
with Diane and Neyo. 

Together In Song at The Festival 
Theatre  celebrating and singing 
Abba 

Rosa, Margaret and Lesley joined Diane and Jo for an 
afternoon celebration at Together in Song where we sang along 
to a selection of songs from Abba.  We enjoyed a refreshment 
and a selection of Borders biscuits and we look forward to 
returning next month for the Christmas gathering. 

Ed, Margo, Ann, Rosa, Margaret, Norma and Marion enjoyed 
the short trip to Portobello Town Hall to see the musical Oliver. 
Marion and Norma chatted to one of the players, Bill Sykes, 
who was not a bit like his character and happily posed with us. 

Marion loved her birthday cake made by our chef which was 
presented to her by Liz, whilst residents sang Happy Birthday! 



# 

 

 

Autumn 2023 
Newsletter        Autumn 2023            

 
Christmas Mocktail 

Ingredients 
• 1 Cranberries or 

maraschino cherries and 
rosemary 

• 1 Lemon (about 1/4 
cup), juice of large 

Drinks 
• 2 1/2 cups Cranberry 

juice 
• 2 cups Ginger ale 

• 2 1/2 cups Orange juice 
Edinburgh at Christmas 

                     Autumn 2023 

                                  

                      

Dates For Diary 
1st December—Peter Pan Panto at Festival Theatre (Viewpark) 

6th December -Trip to Bonnington Mills for Festive Afternoon 
Tea with the Capital Concert Band and pupils from the Gaelic 
primary school for carol singing  (Viewpark) 

7th December—Royal Festive Reminiscence at Abbey Strand 
(Viewpark) 

12th December—Trip to Mortonhall Garden Centre to see the 
Singing Reindeer and afternoon tea (Viewpark) 

14th December—Christmas afternoon tea and quiz with Tony 
Smith (Spring Gardens) 

16th December—Christmas Party with a visit from Santa 
(Viewpark) 

17th December - Visit from Carol Singers from St Phillips 
(Viewpark) 

19th December —Christmas Party with a visit from santa 
(Spring Gardens) 

21st December—Candlelight musical with Bruce Davies (Spring 
Gardens) 

22nd December—Carol Singers from Portobello Baptist Church 
(Spring Gardens) 

22nd December—Cinderella at Portobello Town Hall (Viewpark) 

24th December—Candlelight Hymns and Poems with Mulled 
Wine and mince pies (Spring Gardens) 

Further activities and outings yet to be confirmed will be 
shown on the Activities Notice Board 
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